Peter Braid
22 King Street South
Waterloo, ON
N2J 1N8

Dear Mr. Braid,
My name is Sarah Farquhar, and I am a grade ten student attending Kitchener- Waterloo Collegiate Institute. I’ve recently been taking an interest in violations of women’s rights around the world. I’ve learned many things that I did not know before, and it’s very disturbing to picture this happening around the world as we speak. I feel that Canada needs to be part in taking action around the world to protect women’s rights.

 Some problems I have read about include social exclusion, honour killings, female genital mutilation, trafficking, and forced early marriage. These serious problems are occurring in many countries around the world such as Afghanistan, Uganda, India, Nepal and many others. Women across the world are suffering because their rights are not protected.

It has been over thirty years since the adoption of the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women (CEDAW), yet many women still do not have equal rights that are recognized by law. If countries that have enforced rights for women worked together to bring those same laws to countries that currently do not have them, the world would become a much safer and fairer world for all. If Canada worked together with other countries, I believe that this could be possible. There needs to be laws put in place that protect the rights of women so that they share the same rights as we do.
The more I read articles about women’s rights, the more I wanted to make a difference, and this is why I decided to write to you. I think that if we brought this problem to parliament, then the lives of many women could change drastically. In the past century, women have continually gained more and more respect. I believe that in order to gain even more, we need to start putting laws into place, and urging other countries to take. Thank you very much for your time and I’ll be hoping to hear back from you.

Sincerely,
Sarah Farquhar
